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DIFFERENT REFERENCE REQUIREMENTS FOR SGC AND SGP: 
 

The requirements are listed at the top of the page in the Reference Tab.  

1. SGC requires the following: only one reference may be a relative.  

 

2. SGP requires the following:  no relatives may be used as a reference. 

 

3. When reviewing for approval, please make sure that the requirements are met before approving the 
application. The person’s name, phone number, email address, how long they’ve known the reference 
and the relationship to the applicant all appear on each tab. Be sure to check the relationship.  
 

 
 
4. If a person has provided too many relatives for SGC or relatives for SGP, please send the application 
back and ask for the appropriate references. You are given a chance to add a note to the email that will 
be sent. 
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EMAIL OPTION FOR HARD TO REACH REFERENCES: 
 
The option to contact a reference by email is available.  
 
1. Remember, best practice is to contact the reference by phone.  
 
2. Always note in the “Record of call attempts” field provided any attempts to reach a reference.  
 

 
 
4. When every attempt has been made, and a reference cannot be reached by phone, you now have the 
option to ask the reference questions by email. Click on the email icon on the tab of the reference. If the 
applicant has provided an email address, the icon will appear next to the address. 
 

 
 
5. An email with the questions will be sent automatically to the reference. The reference will be able to 
fill out the form online and submit it.  
 
6. When the reference returns with the answers, it will have a green circle with a check box. 

 

7. Review all references and “Approve” to continue the certification process. 


